
Huldah Jo Brown 

 Born: September 26, 1921 
Died: December 24, 2003 

Services will be held at: Following cremation at Pursel-Davis Funeral Home & 
Crematory, Graveside Memorial Services will be held at 10:00 A.M. on Tuesday, 
December 30, 2003 at the Riverside Cemetery in Marshalltown. 

Huldah “Jo” Brown was born September 26, 1921 in Waterbury, Vermont, the daughter 
of Claude and Flora (Sweetser) McKenny. Huldah was raised and educated in Georgia, 
Vermont later graduating at the Bellows Free Academy in St. Albans, Vermont. 
Following her high school education she attended college for two years in Vermont. 
Hulda served her country during World War II as Staff Sergeant in the United States 
Marine Corps Reserves from March 22, 1944 until May 23, 1949. Hulda married Freddie 
Brown Sr. on September 26, 1947, in Marshalltown, Iowa. Hulda worked for many years 
as a bookkeeper at the Electric Boat Canteen Corp. in Groton, Connecticut. She was a 
member of the American Legion Green in Conneticut. Huldah “Jo” Brown is survived by 
her son Freddie (Sharon) Brown Jr. of Chambersburg, Pennsylvania; her daughter Sherry 
Dart, of Groton, Connecticut; her sister Frances (Andrew) Lamothe, of Georgia Center, 
Vermont; her seven granchildren and six great-grandchildren, and several nieces and 
nephews. Huldah was preceded in death by her husband Freddie Brown Sr. in October of 
1998, her parents, and her brother Edwin McKenny.  


